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IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

 This week:  Wednesday 24 June 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start  
LOC  Simon Pursey – 13CABS – Tips for Trips Lyn 

  Next week: Wednesday 1 July 2015 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC Changeover Night & Possible Xmas in July Dinner       Rhonda/Sean 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover 
Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). The Address is Hamilton 
Place Shopping Centre, Stephensons Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 

 
 
 
 

Pat playing Sergeant at 
last years Christmas in 
July Dinner meeting. 

VALE PAT LANNAN (13 May 1939 – 18 June 2015) 
A Tribute To Pat Lannan – Called to Higher Service 
 
It is with great sadness that we learned of the untimely passing of our fellow Rotarian and good 
friend, Pat Lannan, on the morning of the 18th June 2015. Pat was a member of the Rotary 
Club of Mount Waverley for 23 years having joined on 20th May 1992. Pat served as President 
of our Club in 1998/99, and was awarded a Paul Harris Fellow, augmented with two Sapphires 
in recognition of his dedication and commitment to Rotary. Pat served as committee chairman 
for most of the Avenues of Service, and was Secretary for a number of years. He was an 
enthusiastic supporter of Rotary Youth Projects, particularly MUNA. Pat also gave his time and 
energy to Rotary at a district level, serving as an Assistant District Governor. 

 
He was a great Rotarian and a good conversationalist, always ready to help and encourage other Club Members to 
expand their participation in Rotary. He is remembered for his strong commitment to “Service Above Self”. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Marilyn and family. Pat will be sadly missed by all who had the privilege of knowing 
him.    
 
It’s not the years in your life that count, it’s the life in your years. 
Abraham Lincoln 
(Tribute prepared by Paul Power, Club Secretary) 

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK ON 0437940617. 
ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) 
IS AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY 
MEETINGS A SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN WHICH IS 
LOCATED IN THE FRONT CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK 
FOR YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. 
 

 
 

                            PHOTOS FROM LAST WEEK 
 
No photos this week. 
 

                  CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
 
24 June – 30 June: 
Happy Birthday Malcolm F on 27th June. Congratulations to Adrian on the 19th anniversary of joining Rotary on the 
26th June, to Bill Klucso on 27th June and President Rhonda on 25th June. Happy wedding anniversary to Glen and 
Janine on 28th June.         
 

          MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Dear Fellow Rotarians 
It is with deep regret that I am passing on the sad news that our good friend Pat Lannan passed away Thursday 
morning, peacefully at Cabrini with Marilyn holding his hand – all the family were there. 
I was on the Melbourne High School Council with Pat in late 80’s, early 1990’s and Malcolm introduced him into our 
Club, then RC of Waverley Central, on 20 May 1992. Since then he has been a wonderful member of our Club and I 
know I am speaking on behalf of the whole Club in stating that he will be so sadly missed.   
Pat’s son, Ben will let me know funeral details and I will pass these onto you.  He expects it to be early next week. 
With love to you all and God bless 
Ros Clowes 
**********************************************************************************  

 

President Report for 24 June 
This one of the saddest reports that I have had to write.  It is with a most heavy heart that I 
have to report that our dear friend and most respected member of our club, Pat Lannan has 
lost his battle to stay alive.  Pat passed away on Thursday 18th June.  Pat was surrounded by 
his family at the time.  Pat was not only a valued member of our club but also played many 
important roles at a district level.  He will be most sadly missed. Pat's Funeral is on Wednesday 
24th June  at 10 am at Heritage Funerals, 733 Boronia Road,  Wantirna 

At this week's social meeting at Leigh Oak we were joined by two members of the Wheeler's Hill Rotary Club.  Their 
club currently has 13 members who are all in their 70's. They have difficulty in recruiting and when they do they are 
not able to retain new members.  They are all committed Rotarians and are very active and do manage to raise 
quite a bit of money for Club projects.  They are looking at merging with another local Rotary Club.  We will be 
bringing this up for discussion at our meeting this week.  Please have a bit of a think about whether this is 
something that we should consider and if so what are the non negotiables that would need to be addressed.  Your 
comments on this would be greatly appreciated.  It would be good to have some feedback prior to this week's board 
meeting. 
During the week Philip dropped close to 30 coats to the Salvation Army.  He was told on Friday that a family of five 
came in on the day and are now walking away a little warmer as a result of your generous contributions.   
The Anzac Centenary Memorial official opening will take place at 10am on 4th August at the site.  Anna Burke will 
be in attendance.  Please make a diary note as it would be great to have as many members there as possible. 
The changeover night is on 1st July.  We would welcome our partner’s attendance on the night.  The current district 
Governor Tony Monley and his wife Kathy will be attending.  Please let Keith know whether you and your partner 
will be in attendance.  Keith is planning a special celebratory meal for the evening so confirmation of numbers is 
vital. 
Kindest regards 
Rhonda McKenzie 
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I have just received the sad news of Pat’s passing. I knew Pat quite well and had many dealings with him when he 
was Secretary of your Club. He was also an Assistant Governor some time back. 
It is indeed a great loss of a great Rotarian. My thoughts are with the members of your club. 
 
David Tolstrup [Alison] 
District Governor 2015-16 
Rotary District 9810 
Rotary Club of Box Hill 
Melbourne - Australia 
[H] 61 [03]  9836 1265 
Mob: 0418 376 120 
E: tolstrup@futureweb.com.au 
**********************************************************************************  
 
My deepest sympathies go out to all who knew Pat and especially to Marilyn and the family. 
Pat was certainly stoic in the last few weeks given the nature of his illness. 
He was also a great Rotarian who put others above self and will be truly missed. 
R.I.P. 
 
Adrian 
********************************************************************************************************* 
As promised, I now pass on the details of Pat Lannan’s funeral arrangements. Please pass onto other Rotarians / 
friends who may not know. 
 
This Wednesday 24th June at 10am 
Heritage Funerals, 
733 Boronia Road 
Wantirna 
 
No flowers please. Donation envelopes for Myeloma Foundation Australia and a collection box will be at Heritage 
Funerals on the day. 
 
I have sent a brief message of sympathy to the family from us all to say how terribly sad we are and cannot believe 
we lost our friend Pat so quickly.  They are all at a loss and still in disbelief. 
 
With love to you all and again, God bless especially at this very sad time. 
Ros Clowes 
********************************************************************************************************* 
 

              CALENDAR/PROGRAM 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
 LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date    Venue                    Time                  Event (or Topic)            Chairperson 
26 June Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Paul 
28 June Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Geoff L-S/Don  
1 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        Changeover Night & Possible Xmas        Rhonda/Sean 
      In July Dinner 
3 July   Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Adrian 
5 July   Oakleigh  6am-1pm    Oakleigh Market         Jeff G/David Bloom  
8 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        Charlie Kedge – Rotarian Behind               Beth   

the Badge      
10 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Terry 
12 July   Mt Waverley 6am-1pm Mt Waverley Market                     Charlie-Beth/Mara-Robyn 
15 July   LOC 6pm-8pm        Social Night NA 
17 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup              Don 
19 July   Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market John Lucas/Lyn  
22 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        TBA           Mara 
24 July  Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am  MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Paul 
26 July   Oakleigh 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Michelle H/Paul  
29 July   LOC   6pm-8pm        TBA           Don 
 
 

mailto:tolstrup@futureweb.com.au

